
 
 

 
 
 

      Date:  08-13-2009 Time Meeting Started:  6:00 p.m. Time Meeting Ended:  7:14 p.m. 
Members  Also Attended 

Ald. Folsom, Chairman X Mayor Blanton X 
Ald. Snow X City Clerk Wescott X 
Ald. Schuneman X Sandy Henrekin, Executive Director RFCDC X 
Ald. Reitzel X   
Ald. Vandersnick X   

Also Attended 
    

 
Topic Discussion Plan of Action 

1. Call to Order@ 
6:00 p.m. 

• Committee Called to order @ 6:00 p.m.  No Action 

2. New Business: 
a) Movie Nights 

• Ald. Snow stated that Mr. Todd Gillette originally approached him, about 
the possibility of having this type of event held in Veterans Memorial park 
on a regular basis during the summer months as a community activity.  City 
Administrator Downey had found a website, which puts the cost at $150-
$200 per movie for rights to show the movies. Questions raised about Polo 
and Woodstock, Illinois have very successful movies in the park programs, 
and it is thought that they have no costs involved. They involve other 
community-based organizations which allows them to get there name and 
service out in the community. Discussion followed and it was decided to 
gather more information before developing a plan of action with this 
project. 

Tabled: More 
information will be 
gathered and 
presented at the 
next meeting. 

2. New business: 
b) Community 

Building Financial 
Report 

• Committee members reviewed a detailed report on the revenues and 
expenses of the Rental Program for the Rock Falls Community Building 
now under the direction of the Chamber of Commerce. During the period 
from September 08 thru June 09, the rental program shows a balance of 
$10,985.91 after expenses.  

No Action 
Committee thanked 
the Chamber Staff 
for the detailed 
report. 

3. Committee Member 
items 

• Mayor Blanton brought the following items for discussion: 
1. Sidewalk from library parking lot to join access sidewalk 

already in place. Sidewalk would come off the southwest 
corner of Library Parking lot.  

2. (2) trees in the grassy area of the southwest corner of library 
parking lot. Do they need trimmed or are they dead and 
should be removed. Question was raised about them being 
memorials to someone.  

3. Sidewalks surrounding the Municipal Complex Buildings are 
in need of repair beyond grinding. Some have raised edges, 
broken up concrete etc.  

4. Report on the Recreational Trails committee. Planning a 
ribbon cutting ceremony for October 3, 2009 for Phase I area. 
Will included a clean up day, City Engineers will need to 
stake area. Signage to be ordered, not sure on revenue source 
to pay for signs. Will include signage for the trail, entrance 
and exit signs, as well as, signs identifying the Linville 
Crossing.  

5. Informed the committee that the grant  applied for , which 
would have paid for demolition of the Limestone Building 
was denied.  

6. Spoke briefly about the alley behind the US Bank. Bank is 
going to be upgrading there parking lots and drainage, would 

1 Insure AAA 
concrete 
understands the 
work requested. 
2.  Get the trees 
looked at and 
determine status 
3. Sidewalks should 
be reviewed and 
placed on Sidewalk 
project for next 
year. 
4. More information 
will be forth 
coming. 
5. No action 
 
6. Refer project to 
Public Works 
Committee. 
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like to see City pay for the part of the project involving the 
alley owned by the City. Referred to Public Works 

4. Review/Approve 
Minutes 

•  • Approve at 
Next Meeting 

5. Adjournment • No other business for consideration • Chairman 
Folsom 
adjourned 
meeting 

 
 
     
     Alderman Lee Folsom, Committee Chairman  
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